

AUG 31 2020

HEALTH FACILITIES & SERVICES REVIEW BOARD

2102 S. Banker PO Box 624 Effingham, IL 62401

August 27, 2020

Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 525 W. Jefferson St., Second Floor Springfield, IL 62761

Dear Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board members.

The Elks Lodge #1016 is wholeheartedly in support of the newly proposed Sarah Bush Lincoln Bonutti Clinic (Effingham Medical Office Building #20-030).

The Sarah Bush Lincoln Bonutti Clinic and the Elks Lodge #1016 have a long-standing partnership focused on helping children with mobility issues. Orthopedic Surgeon Timothy Gray, MD, gives his valuable time, talent and resources to help children in need. Our program is possible because of his dedication and Sarah Bush Lincoln's desire to have a positive impact on the community's youngest members. We are grateful to Sarah Bush Lincoln Bonutti Clinic and staff.

We are pleased to welcome this new construction in Effingham because it will allow us to continue our philanthropic work and improve the lives of countless children.

Please accept this letter as an indication of my full support of Effingham Medical Office Building #20-030. I hope you agree with me.

Sincerely.

Matt Dammerman

Exalted Ruler, Elks Lodge 1016, Effingham